Jeanne Marquis
China
LD 266

In Opposition of LD266
March 10, 2025

Hello, Senator Hickman, Representative Supica and the honorable Veterans and Legal
Affairs Committee,

I am Jeanne Marquis, a resident of China, Maine, and a member of the Town of China
Selectboard. LD266 An Act to Require the Updating of Voter Registration Signatures
is another blatant attempt at voter suppression. On the surface, it appears like regular
maintenance, but what this bill does is put up another barrier to voters and an excuse
to kick legal registered voters off the rolls. It is completely unnecessary. Signatures do
not change that often. I have had the same signature since college as most everyone
else I know.

As a selectboard member, I also know this bill, if it would be in effect, would cost
every town money for numerous staffing hours. Taxpayers do not deserve this added
expense.

[ urge you to vote NO to LD 266 An Act to Require the Updating of Voter
Registration Signatures. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Jeanne Marquis
Selectboard Member
China, Maine



